MINUTES

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA COUNTY OF HENDERSON

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS SEPTEMBER 11, 1997

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners met for a special called meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the Commissioners' Conference Room of the Henderson County Office Building.

Those present were: Chairman Bob Eklund, Vice-Chair Grady Hawkins, Commissioner Vollie G. Good, Commissioner Renee Kumor arrived a little late, County Manager David E. Nicholson, Assistant County Manager/Staff Attorney Angela M. Skerrett, and Planning Director Matt Matteson.

Also present were the following members of the Planning Board: Chairman Walter Carpenter, Eva Ritchey, Marilyn Gordon, Charles McGrady, Mary Jo Padgett, Sara Waechter, Raymond Ward, and Michael Case.

Absent: Commissioner Don Ward and Planning Board member William Moyer.

CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME

Chairman Eklund called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.

Chairman Carpenter reviewed the Planning Board's priority projects:

- 1. Open Space Subdivisions
- 2. Developmental Standards
- 3. Farmland Preservation

Chairman Eklund updated the Planning Board on the Quality of Life Issues that the Board of Commissioners had been reviewing recently.

Members of the Planning Board expressed their willingness to work on these projects including working with communities. They encouraged the Board of Commissioners to review and approve the subdivision regulations to lessen their workload and allow for more planning time.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Attest:

Elizabeth W. Corn, Clerk to the Board

Robert D. Eklund, Chairman

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK